[image: image1.jpg]ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT
B




Summerhill Street Elementary School
20 Summerhill Street Oromocto N.B. E2V 1V1
Parent School Support Committee

Minutes
Date: May 30, 2018
Time: 6:30 PM
Summerhill Street Elementary School Conference Room 142
	PSSC Members Present:

Steve Powell – Chair

Colleen Foreman

Dwayne Prest

Sarah Simpson
Richard MacKey
Ariana Murissi 

Jessica Hachey
Shala MacNeill

Angela Lamey-Jackson

Natalie Lavoie - Teacher Rep, Secretary
	School Representation Present:

David McTimoney - Principal
Amy Durant – Vice-Principal

Regrets:
None – all present

DEC Representation:

None 


Call to Order:
Meeting called to order at 6:33 pm by Steve Powell, Chair.
Approval of the Agenda:
Moved: Dwayne Prest   Seconded: Shala MacNeill - Motion Carried 

Approval of the Minutes from Previous Meeting:
Moved: Ariana Murissi   Seconded: Richard MacKey - Motion Carried

Business Arising from the Minutes:
Closing comments presented by Richard MacKey from symposium will not take place as the symposium was cancelled due to the flood.  It has been rescheduled to October, 2018.
New Business:
1) School Improvement Plan / Positive Learning and Working Environment Plan: 
The SIP goals are:

· Creating engaged readers
· Continuing the flexible math initiative
· Encouraging shared leadership among staff and students.
The PLEWP goals are:

· Playground behavior

· Zones of Regulation
Review PLEWP Goal #1– Zones of Regulation
By June 2018 students will improve their-self regulation using the strategies taught through the Zones of Regulation as measured through student journaling and other data sources describing general behavior and school climate (Our school surveys, Power School data, Playground Data, ESS Minutes.)
Mr. McTimoney stated that current data to display positive learning climate is mid to low 7s out of 10 from student feedback surveys.  We had a fantastic experience with a school student focus group with outstanding feedback.  Although there is still room for growth in this area, he mentioned Summerhill staff are very positive in providing additional way to improve.  He also stated that Summerhill School has an idea on how they are doing in this goal area, resulting from a combination of antidotal information and numerical data.  He explained that the antidotal information stems from teacher observations in the hallways, classrooms and playground behavior and numerical data stemming from documentation such as IBSPs along with feedback from outside agencies and the PLC team leaders.  The indicators of success (what will be seen in the school and classroom) are having students use Zones of Regulation language in and outside the classroom setting and the WITS program whereby students refer to the size of the problem and best problem solving solutions.  The Zones Program has been delivered to students using lessons, discussions, visuals such as posters, journals, cards for quiet spacing to self-regulate.  Other instructional practices to help with Zones of Regulation include using social stories, special visits from administration, calming kits within classrooms, Mrs. Wood’s Connection Club with the goal to continue helping students go from red (angry/upset) to green (calm/ready to learn.).  Many teachers have also begun implementing a period of mindfulness after lunch to get students back into the zones, with feedback provided on its effectiveness near year-end. The Zones of Regulation Program has had positive feedback thus far from both students and teachers and other staff at Summerhill as it is a continuation from feeder school Gesner Elementary, who also use the zones.  Students know and understand language used when discussions occur which have been key to its success.
2) School Improvement Plan:
The SIP will be updated with a new publication format.  Mr. McTimoney explained he is looking forward to the revision as the current format of SIP and PLEWP is not easily accessible.  The Summerhill Staff goal is to create a more readable and easier to follow handout with title page, school demographic info and key information highlighted in a simplified one page layout with bullets. As well, Summerhill would like the new SIP’s format presented to the PSSC as a workable document. PSSC member Richard MacKey said reformatting was a good idea as all too often information given can be long and difficult to read. The PSSC agreed a less wordy, simplified and readily accessible document was a good idea.  Mr. McTimoney explained the new format would target and highlight most important points to showcase, instead of including everything. Richard suggested a more in depth breakdown could be posted in the board room.  PSSC commented that it was a good idea to make the document more user friendly. 

During the Tuesday, May 29th PL, teachers met to discuss the School Improvement Plan’s focus.  Discussed was the current FLEX Math incentive and further developing student leadership. The PLWEP goal was also discussed whereby teachers unanimously agreed there was a need within the school community to build social skills.  Teachers shared observations regarding the number of students unable to say hello or acknowledge when people are talking to others, especially adults.  As a result, Summerhill will work on building positive interactions and social skills.  SIP goals will continue to grow, with renewed focus on literacy and an additional PLEP goal. 
3) School Review Update:
Domain #4 concluded.  A 104 page document has been uploaded to the website.  Mr. McTimoney stated the review was a valuable, year-long, self-reflective exercise that fueled conversations such as the School Improvement Plan.  He said it was wonderful to see the student feedback and classroom activities that unfolded from this initiative. 

4) PSSC Budget:
$37,076.44 budget was overspent by $68.10 (0.2%).  The bulk of budget was for instructional resources.  P72100 is office supplies.  P73114 is the healthy minds budget.  P73209 is the bilingual learning environment plan budget and P73302 is tutoring to help support kids and ESL support.  P73900 is the Wellness Grant and P75200 is for busing.  P76100 is the PSSC budget.  These are all fiscal year budgets April 1st 2017 to March 31st to 2018. A handout was provided.  Now we have begun the new fiscal year.  With the Global Budget, all must be spent by March 31st.  Some carry forward balances are P32003 is budget attributed to Amy Durant for a UNB intern where a transfer of $500 was made to the school and there remains $1.79 from years past.  P32028 is the School to Pay budget which is a money in and money out budget line.  At times money is raised and spent from this budget line.  P34001 is money acquired from the district through a formula used for 69 schools based on revenue from school rentals.  Not a lot of money exists for Summerhill as we are not a school rented out.  With discretionary money, the school can spend on something special.  P34004 is a cafeteria fund, again working on a formula for all 69 schools.  The same goes for P34006.  It is revenue sharing acquired from international student tuition.  Mr. McTimoney explained there is about $2900 of funds that are flexible.  Some schools may have more or less as a result from the international student fund.  P72209 is the teacher working conditions fund.  As part of Collective Agreement teachers get an allotment to improve working conditions.  Summerhill built up theirs over time and spending needed to occur as it shouldn’t be too high. A laminator was purchased for staff usage, along with water and conferences.  Money is distributed from teacher requests.  Mr. Powell recommended ergonomic desks for teachers may be good for this fund. 
5) Staffing update:
· New Vice Principal - Amy Durant has been chosen to be principal of Geary Elementary School.  Mr. McTimoney stated how valuable she has been to Summerhill School and how fortunate her new school will be to have her.  Mr. McTimoney explained that currently the hiring process will occur where PSSC has input on hiring process for administration.  Round 1 of teacher hiring has occurred and now into Round 2 and Round 3.  He anticipates sometime in next 2 to 3 weeks there will be an interview process.  David invited interested PSSC members to sit on the hiring panel.  Steve Powell volunteered as chair to do this.  Mr. McTimoney will inform the hiring committee who are usually principal, Director, Subject Coordinator, HR person, and PSSC member.  Currently pointed scale system where if score enough points go to next step. By doing this, they narrow down qualified candidates.  
· Projected Enrollment – The projected enrollment for 2018-2019 is around 260.  This can go up and down.  This translates to 12 classrooms, which translates to 12 homeroom teachers, 1.0 Phys. Ed teacher, .02 Music, 1.0 principal, 0.1 vice principal admin time and 2.0 resource and guidance.  Mr. McTimoney explained how he is going to monitor the enrolment closely and, if there is a possibility to redistribute teachers to another school, it would be best served to do so prior to student arrival.  Currently the additional classroom is in Grade 3 English.   Numbers looking at 3 Grade 3 English, 2 Grade 4 English, 2 Grade 5 English, 1 Grade 4FI , 2 Grade 3 FI, 1 Grade 4/5FI and 1 Grade 5 FI. There will be 8 EAs as opposed to 9. David stated he is satisfied with this, with hopes for one more EA…but it is workable and as close to expectation of original application request for 9 EAs. Staff turnover is at 50 % this year. 
· Hiring process – B Contract teachers are permanent, D contract teachers are new teachers with all benefits and perks of being a teacher with one-year contract.  They get 18 months of recall rights with first opportunity at the jobs.  D contracts can occur for several years, before being awarded permanent B Contract positions.  Also long-term supply contracts for less than one year terms. 
6) Recent Permission Form – Greenhill Lake Field Trip:

A concerned parent gave permission on Friday May 25th to share her email with PSSC committee. She had concerns over some wording for the upcoming school field trip permission form. She requested an explanation and revision sent out to students and their families.  David indicated he would discuss with the PSSC.  Discussion ensued over the wording. The discussion led to a recommendation to revise the letter home to state comfortable swim attire for next year. Colleen Foreman agreed wording of letter should have been different.  Sarah Simpson stated nothing wrong with asking students to wear shorts and t-shirts.  This had not been an issue before but stances such as this are ocurring more and more.  The PSSC was comfortable the school was not trying to set up different standards.  It was recommended that the permission slip be updated next year to simply state swim suit and David will issue the parent a response thanking her for bringing it to PSSC’s attention.  Mr. McTimoney thanked committee for their advisory capacity on this issue.
7) Summerhill Fundraising breakfast and fundraising auction:
The online auction began last week, Wednesday May 23rd.  There are excellent items with several bidding wars occurring.  Last year, money raised was matched via a grant.  Proceeds will be good but unsure if will reach $10,000 mark.  People may pick up items Friday June 1st after lunch or Saturday June 2nd during breakfast.  There will be live auction items as well, with a bottle drive.  Monies raised will be for the fine arts.  There will be student volunteers and art for sale.  Steve Powell asked for how many volunteers helping.  Amy Durant said about 15 volunteers attending and that we could use more. Mr. Powell encouraged PSSC to help. 
8) Other:

· Gesner transition and Grade 3 orientation on Tuesday, June 5th
· Greenhill Lake Field trip; whole school on Thursday, June 7th
· Tuesday, June 19th; Grade 4 final assembly (awards) will be at 10:15 followed by the annual Poetry Café of Mrs. Paul’s class; the Grade 3s final assembly (awards) at 1 pm on the same day.
· June 20th; grade 5s will have a finishing ceremony at 10 am followed by a luncheon and pm activities.
· June 21st is Activity Day; whole school

· June 22nd is report card day and the last day of school for kids.
9) Intentions for next year:
Angela Jackson may run as a parent, Richard MacKey would like to continue as community member, Natalie Lavoie would like to continue as a teacher rep and as a secretary, Shala MacNeill, Dwayne Prest, Colleen Foreman, Jessica Hachey, and Ariana  Murissi will all continue as parents on the committee. Steve Powell will resign as Chairman and a member. Sarah Simpson will move on as well, with her son going into Grade 6.
Correspondence:
None
Closing Comments/New Business:
Recommendation for Meet the Teacher night were made to occur prior to the students starting class.  Chair Steve Powell thanked committee for their service.  Mr. McTimoney suggested an electronic meeting to approve minutes to start next year fresh.  Moved by Ariana Murissi, Seconded by Sarah Simpson – Motion Carried. 

Date of Next Meeting:  Fall 2018, following election
Adjournment:  8:15 pm by Jessica Hachey.  Seconded by Shala MacNeill.
____________________


____________________

PSSC Chair





Date

____________________


______________________

PSSC Secretary




Date
